
 
 

VERSION 3.0 – Effective July 10, 2020 

Requirements for Pet Care, Grooming, and Boarding Businesses 
 

In addition to the Healthy at Work Minimum Requirements, pet care, pet 
grooming, and pet boarding businesses must meet the requirements below in 
order to reopen and remain open: 

 
Social Distancing Requirements 

• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses should notify any customer dropping-off or 
picking-up pets that the customer must remove their pet’s leash and collar and deliver 
their pet either curbside, in a crate, or in an entry room to avoid interaction. Employees 
can then retrieve the pet. Pet care businesses should ensure that the reverse procedure 
is followed during pickup. 

 
• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses should communicate with clients and receive 

payments via phone or Internet. 
 

Cleaning and Disinfecting Requirements 
 

• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses should ensure that their employees use the 
business’s equipment (such as the business’s leashes, collars, and beds) rather than using 
the customers’ equipment. Pet business equipment must be sanitized after each use. 

• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses should ensure employees wash their hands 
for a minimum of twenty (20) seconds before and after contact with pets. 

 
Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) Requirements 

 
• Pursuant to Executive Order 2020-586 and 902 KAR 2010E, which are attached to this 

document, all pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses must ensure that all customers, 
vendors, contractors, and any other member of the public who enters the premises wear 
a face covering so long as they are not subject to any of the exemptions listed in the 
Executive Order. 
 

• If any person attempts to enter the pet care, grooming, or boarding business without a 
face covering, the business must inform them of the requirement to wear a face covering.  
If the individual refuses and is not subject to any of the exemptions listed in the Executive 
Order, the individual must not be permitted entry onto the premises.   

 
• If an individual who was previously wearing a face covering removes it while on the 

premises and not subject to any of the exemptions listed in the Executive Order, the pet 
care, grooming, or boarding business must ask them to put it back on.  If the individual 
refuses to do so, the business must not provide them service and must ask them to leave. 
 

• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses who fail to follow these requirements of the 
Executive Order will be subject to a fine and may also be subject to an order from a local 

https://govstatus.egov.com/ky-healthy-at-work#MinimumRequirements


 
health department or the Labor Cabinet requiring immediate closure.   

• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses must ensure appropriate face coverings and 
other personal protective equipment (PPE) is used by employees so long as such use does 
not jeopardize the employees’ health or safety. 

 
• Pet care, grooming, and boarding businesses must ensure their employees wear face 

coverings for any interactions between clients and co-workers or while in common travel 
areas of the business (e.g., aisles, hallways, stock rooms, breakrooms, bathrooms, entries 
and exits). Employees are not required to wear face coverings while alone in personal 
offices or if doing so would pose a serious threat to their health or safety.  
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